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	Minutes of the Meeting of North Baddesley Parish Council held on 

Monday  13th February 2017 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Sandy Lane, 

North Baddesley.

Present: Cllr D Knight (Chair), Mrs P Darnton, C Hill, P Thompson and Mrs A Tupper
Absent:  Cllrs E Cosier, J Madden and A Warnes
In Attendance:   J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

Members of the Public:  5      

	
	
	
	
	

	16-17/0354
16-17/0355
16-17/0356

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr Warnes had given his apologies and was absent due to a work commitment.

DECLARATION OF INTERESTS/DISPENSATIONS

Cllr Knight declared an interest in a quotation received from his employer for work to

repair a cracked window at the pavilion.  There were no other declarations of interest.

POLICE REPORT
There were no Police present but a report had been sent in as follows:
Over the last month there had been 49 reported incidents for North Baddesley.
 
2 ASB nuisance reports – no patterns – one report of customers at the Ox
2 ASB personal – one a dispute over scrap cars
1 dwelling burglary – Laburnham Close – no entry gained and nothing stolen.
3 non dwelling – one shed/garage in Crescent Road nothing stolen, one garage off 
Fleming Avenue again nothing stolen,  one report of a shed broken into at the Allotments 
Nutburn Road nothing stolen.
7 adult / child abuse incidents
6 assaults – all domestic related
2 criminal damages – both reports were damages to cars in Fleming Avenue
4 driving complaints – from across the village again no patterns or repeat locations
1 making off without payment – £36.62 from the garage on Botley Road
1 public order offence – Facebook incident
2 suspicious person reports
1 theft from motor vehicle – briefcase stolen from petrol station forecourt
1 vehicle seizure – Firgrove Road for no insurance
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	16-17/0357
16-17/0358

16-17/0359
	OPEN PERIOD

There were 5 members of the public present.  Erica Edwards had been liaising with TVBC

and the Parish Council over the ownership of the land close to her property which was

overgrown with foliage.  Erica provided a map given to her by Brett Hill of TVBC who

had suggested that the land was owned by the Parish Council.  However the Clerk provided
a Land Registry map indicating clearly that the land was not owned by the Parish Council.

Cllr Knight suggested that Erica contact Land Registry to determine the ownership of the

piece of land in question.

A resident of Bracken Close had attended to complain of scrap wagons and cars for sale

being parked in Bracken Close overnight.  The vehicles did not belong to residents of the

Close.  Complaints had been made to TVBC but to no avail.  Cllr Mrs Tupper undertook

to contact TVBC Enforcement.  Speeding issues in Bracken Road were also discussed.  
Cllr Knight suggested that residents should report them to the Police and the Clerk would 
also alert the Police to the problem.

A resident of Middle Road enquired about the Park and Stride planned in conjunction with

the expansion to the school.  Cllr Knight clarified that the car park at the pavilion had

been earmarked for this purpose.

Issues at the allotments were also raised and it was agreed that a notice would be put in the

allotments noticeboard with the dates when Cllr Thompson and Warnes would be meeting

at the allotments to inspect them and answer questions from plotholders.  Cllr Mrs Tupper

suggested that plotholders form a user group to try to resolve some of the issues.

RESOLVED:  that Cllr Mrs Tupper would contact TVBC Enforcement over the cars 
parked in Bracken Close, the Clerk to alert the Police over speeding issues in Bracken 
Road and to place a notice in the Allotments Noticeboard
MINUTES

It was unanimously resolved that the previous Minutes be accepted as an accurate 

record and were duly signed by the Chairman.
MATTERS ARISING

KISSING GATES (Minute 16-17/0316)
Following a request to make the kissing gates in the village more suitable for wheelchair

access, Cllr Mrs Darnton agreed to liaise with Drapers over the kissing gates at Baddesley 

Common.  The gates at Brook Close were not on Parish Council land and it was

decided that removal of the gates at the Recreation Ground would be unwise as it

would open up the area to motorbikes and quad bikes.  Further discussions would

take place with the groundsman in the spring when the area was less muddy.
RESOLVED:  that Cllr Darnton would liaise with Drapers and the Clerk would liaise with 

the groundsman over making the kissing gates more wheelchair friendly.
	Action:  Parish Clerk

Resolved:
	
	
	
	

	
	MEETING OF 13TH FEBRUARY 2017

	    89
	
	  112


	
	
	

	16-17/0360
16-17/0361
16-17/0362
16-17/0363
16-17/0364
16-17/0365
16-17/0366

	PAVILION (Minute 16-17/0318)
The exterior lights were now working.
TRACTOR (Minute 16-17/0319)

The tractor was now taxed and insured and an application was underway for a

tracker device.  
MOUNTBATTEN PARK (Minute 16-17/0320)

The quotation for the standpipe was still awaited as the groundsman was still trying

to contact Southern Water with regard to the water supply.  Cllr Mrs Tupper undertook

to liaise with TVBC Engineers Department.
RESOLVED:  that Cllr Tupper would liaise with TVBC Engineers Department  

PARISH PLAN (Minute 16-17/0321)

Cllr Mrs Darnton had organised the surveys for each Councillor to deliver.  Cllr Hill
had put up the banner although it was suggested that the groundsman should move

it slightly to a more visible position.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would ask the groundsman to move the banner.

PAVILION PLANS (Minute 16-17/0322)

Cllr Mrs Tupper suggested removing the skatepark from the planning application
for now and leaving it as a separate application for the future.  This suggestion was 

unanimously agreed.  Cllr Knight to progress.

RESOLVED:  that Cllr Mrs Tupper and Cllr Knight would liaise with the Architects 
and TVBC over removing the skatepark from the application for now.
ALLOTMENTS (Minute 16-17/0323)

The Clerk undertook to send a copy of the revised Allotment Rules to all Councillors, 

highlighting the changes made, for their perusal and comments at the next meeting.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would send a copy of the revised Allotment Rules to

all Councillors.

TENNIS (Minute 16-17/0324)
There were discussions over the recording of activity at the tennis courts and the
Clerk undertook to ensure that the necessary spreadsheets were filled in.
Cllr Hill undertook to provide Rosemary Williams with more spreadsheets.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk and Cllr Hill would liaise with Rosemary Williams
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	16-17/0367
16-17/0368
16-17/0369
16-17/0370
16-17/0371

16-17/0372

16-17/0373

16-17/0374
	SCOUT HUT LEASE (Minute 16-17/0325)

No further progress had been made.
RELEASE OF DEVELOPER CONTRIBUTIONS (Minute 16-17/0326)
Three quotations had been received for the resurfacing works to Mountbatten Park

car park and Queen’s Ride.  The Clerk to send to TVBC stating their preferred option.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would apply for the release of developer contributions 
for the resurfacing works. 
BEADLE DELIVERY (Minute 16-17/0327)
Cllr Knight requested that members send him the names of the roads where the 

Beadle was not being delivered so that he could check them against his delivery

list and see where the problems were occurring.

RESOLVED:  that all members would notify the Chairman of any roads where the

Beadle was not being delivered.

PAVILION CLEANER (Minute 16-17/0328)
The Clerk had sent out the advertisement and specification to 10 cleaning companies

in the area.  Replies were awaited.  It was agreed that certain members of the Parish 

Council would be available on Saturdays or Monday evenings to show the prospective 

Contractors around the pavilion.

NOTICEBOARDS (Minute 16-17/0329)

The Clerk handed all the quotes to the Noticeboard Committee who agreed to meet up

before the next meeting.

REMOVAL OF PAYPHONE (Minute 16-17/0330)

Notification to proceed was still awaited from TVBC.  The Clerk to notify Cllr 
Mrs Tupper of the contact at TVBC who was dealing with the issue.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk  would email Cllr Mrs Tupper with the TVBC contact 

name

TREEWORKS (Minute 16-17/0337)
No further progress made.  

DOGBINS (Minute 16-17/0337)
Cllr Mrs Tupper reported that TVBC had confirmed that the emptying of the 

5 dogbins on the new Baddesley Close Estate was the responsibility of the developers.
	BLOC
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	16-17/0375
16-17/0376
16-17/0377
16-17/0378

16-17/0379

16-17/0380


	PHOTOSHOOT FOR HANDOVER OF TRACTOR (Minute 16-17/0337)
It was agreed that any Saturday morning at 12 noon would be convenient for all.
The Clerk to arrange.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would arrange a date for the photoshoot.

OAK TREES BETWEEN ASHFIELD CLOSE AND ROWNHAMS LANE

(Minute 16-17/0349)

No further progress had been made.  The Clerk to chase.

LIBRARY
Cllr Hill reported that fundraising was going well.  A Quiz Night was due

to take place on 3rd March at the Village Hall and funding for prizes was

needed.  Cllr Mrs Tupper undertook to contact Drapers for a donation and it

was unanimously agreed that if this was unsuccessful an advance of £50 would be

made.

RESOLVED:  that Cllr Mrs Tupper would liaise with Drapers over a donation for the

Quiz Night prizes.
Cllr Mrs Tupper gave her apologies and left the meeting.

CORRESPONDENCE

PARKING AT RINGWOOD DRIVE

A resident had complained that householders were parking on the verges in Ringwood Drive
making the area look unsightly.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to the offenders.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would write to the drivers parking on the

verges in Ringwood Drive.
OTHER CORRESPONDENCE
Local Government Boundary Review – Electoral Review of Test Valley
HALC Annual Conference – Wednesday 22nd March 2017, 9am to 3.30pm – St Mary’s

Stadium
HEALTH AND SAFETY/ RISK ASSESSMENT

There were no Health and Safety issues at the present time.

	Fascia boards
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	16-17/0381
	QUESTIONS/REPORTS FROM MEMBERS PRESENT
Cllr Darnton expressed her disappointment that the Police and Crime Commissioner had declined the Parish Council’s invitation to attend their February meeting.

Cllr Knight enquired whether members would object to the Youth Club

meeting every Monday evening as it would coincide with Parish Council meetings.  Cllr Hill expressed concern that it would be too noisy.
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	16-17/0382
	APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Contractor costs  
	  2340.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	J Harrington – Clerk salary 
	  1916.30
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HM Revenue and Customs – Tax/NI 
	    662.09
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Cleaning cover
	    345.60
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Maintenance of St John’s churchyard
	    128.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Paul Pimley – Beadle Editor
	    140.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Scouts – Beadle delivery
	      75.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Sustainable Communities – Contract 3
	      37.50
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Kat Lemon – Dec and January Youth work
	  1248.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Getmapping plc – Parish Online
	    117.60
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Habistore – Hardware items
	        3.99
	
	
	
	
	

	
	JPS Fire and Security – Service fire alarm and emergency
	      54.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	J Harrington – Reimbursement for Parish Plan banner
	      49.80
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Millennium trees
	    624.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Various at pavilion, exterior lights, cleaning products etc.
	    241.78
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Maintenance of St John’s churchyard
	    128.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Sarsen Press – Headed Paper
	      52.80
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TVBC – Printing for Parish Plan survey
	    120.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Village Day – Parish Council stand
	        5.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Tracker – Tracker for new tractor
	    568.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Aegis Alarms – Camera and door contacts for new container
	    430.80
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Paul Jones Insurance – Insurance for new tractor until July
	      62.70
	
	
	
	
	

	
	JPS Fire and Security – Service fire Extinguishers at pavilion
	      76.80
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	                                                                                                       TOTAL
	£9427.76
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Proposed:   Cllr Mrs A Tupper  Mrs   Seconded:  Cllr P Thompson
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	16-17/0383
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	
	
	
	

	
	17/00201/FULLS
	Compton
4 Botley Road

North Baddesley
	First floor side and rear extensions with 

undercroft car port to side
No comment

	
	
	
	

	
	17/00052/FULLS
	18 Rownhams Lane
North Baddesley
	Single storey extension
No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	The meeting closed at  9.50pm
	
	
	
	
	


